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CONNECTION! 

Making a CONNECTION with one another 

Hutterthal  
Mennonite Church  

Freeman, SD 

 

I rejoiced with those 
who said to me, "Let us 
go to the house of the 

LORD.ò  
 

                     ~Psalm 122:1  

Usher Dave Friesen and  
daughter Noelle welcome  

those who have come to worship.  

WELCOME 

To  

HUTTERTHAL 
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HMC Links  
Website - http://hmcfreeman.org  
ñLikeò Us on Facebook ï www.facebook.com/hutterthalmennonitechurch   
 

  
     
 Cathy and I want to thank you all for the warm  
reception on the day of my installation.  We feel the love 
of Hutterthal. It is a blessing to serve Christ with you.   
    ~ Pastor Jack   

****************************************************************************  
     Thank you so much for your continued support in making and  
donating comforters for MCC. This past year, MCC sent 49,223 blankets 
and comforters to people experiencing war, displacement, and natural 
disasters in Bosnia, Iraq, Jordan, North Korea, Somalia, and Ukraine. 
1,958 of those came from the Central States region! MCC continues to  
receive more requests for comforters from our partners around the 
world.   
         ~ Tina Schrag, MCC Central States, N Newton, KS  

CHURCH CANCELLATION NOTIFICATION POLICY  
In the event that church services need to be canceled due to the weather, you can 
find the cancelation on KELO Land.com who  will   list it on their web site on their 
close line. The cancellation announcements will also be heard on WNAX and 
KNWC radio stations and also on their websites.  We will also alert you by email. 
If you do not have email, it would be good to develop a ñbuddy systemò with some-
one who does. 

http://www.facebook.com/hutterthalmennonitechurch
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FEBRUARY  

PROJECTS 
 

CHILDRENôS SUNDAY SCHOOL  

MCC Project 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MINISTRIES 

Cash for Swan Lake Christian Camp 

 
  Attendance Offerings 

 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ т уо ϷоΣуор 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мп фу ϷнΣррп 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нм тн ϷнΣрсс 
 
{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ WƻƘƴ /ƭŜƳ 

WINTER BIBLE STUDYé 

...began January 7 following a soup 

noon meal.  Led by Dennis Schrock,    

the group is studying  

Being Godôs Faith Community -   

A Covenant of Spiritual Practices  

written by CPMC Conference  

Minister Tim Detweiler.  The study  

is scheduled to conclude after 6  

sessions.   



4 

In late December,  

Cameron Hofer  had 

shoulder surgery to repair 

an injury.  In mid January 

he had an appendectomy.  

All this after he had made a 

successful recovery from a 

serious infection in the spring of 2017.  We 

pray the rest of 2018 will be totally uneventful 

for Cam! 

Church services were canceled on December 

31 due to brutally cold temperatures. 

Norman Hofer had shoulder replacement 

surgery in early January.  He is healing well 

and started therapy on Jan. 24. 

John & Deloris Stahl have become  

residents at Oakview Terrace following a stay 

in the hospital for Deloris due to Influenza A 

in early January. 

Moses Glanzer is a resident at the Salem 

Mennonite Home as of January 19.  We wish 

him well in this transition to his new home 

and community.  

Tim Wiebe, brother to Jill Hofer , fell off a 

roof injuring both his heels and ankles.  He 

had surgery to repair all the damages.   

According to Jill, he has a lot of ñhardwareò, a 

lot of pain and very little patience!  

 

 

 

 

By Twyla Hofer 

CPMC PRAYER REQUESTS  

¶ Larry Nail who was  

installed as pastor at  

Julesburg Mennonite 

Church in Julesburg,  

Colorado. Pray for Larry and for the 

congregation as they proclaim the 

Good News together in their  

community.  

¶  Pray for David Boshart and Linda 

Shelly as they travel to Venezuela 

for partnership meetings to  

encourage emerging Mennonite  

communities in the face of political 

and economic upheaval. We also  

invite you to pray for the Max  

Villatoro and Alejandro Huesca 

families.  

¶ Pray for the churches in the  

Nebraska cluster as they prepare to 

host Central Plains Annual Meeting 

2018 June 21 -24 in Lincoln. Pray  

especially for the host committee, 

chaired by Seth Miller, a pastor at 

Bethesda Mennonite in Henderson.  

¶ Pray for students, faculty and staff 

at Freeman Academy and Iowa  

Mennonite School.  
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 A Year in Tucson 
By Jaime Tschetter 
 

     IŜƭƭƻ Ia/Η L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ¢ǳŎǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƻǾŜǊ ŬǾŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ  
ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ƛǘΗ IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ōƛǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΥ 
     aȅ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘǎΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ 
ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿŜƭƭΦ L ŀƳ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ƪƛŘŘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎŀƛƴǎΗ 
aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ L ǿƻǊƪ ǎǇŜŀƪ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ 
ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ Ǝƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƴƻ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
ǿŜƛǊŘ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŦŀǊΣ L ƭƻǾŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ 
ŜȄǇƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ƪƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅΦ 
     hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ {ƘŀƭƻƳ aŜƴƴƻƴƛǘŜ CŜƭƭƻǿπ
ǎƘƛǇΦ L ŀƳ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ŦŀƴŎȅ ƴŀƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪ ǇƭŀƴƴŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ 
ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ L ŀƭǎƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ Ŏƭǳōǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƛŦ L Ŏŀƴ 
ƎŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǝƳŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ {ƘŀƭƻƳ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎΣ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǾŜǊȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǘƘŜ a±{ŜǊǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΗ 
     hǾŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΣ L ǘǊŀǾŜƭŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ {ƻǳǘƘ 5ŀƪƻǘŀΦ L ǿŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ  
ǎŜǾŜƴǘȅ-ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ƴŜƎŀǝǾŜ ǘǿŜƭǾŜΦ L ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƻǊ 
ƳŜƴǘŀƭƭȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜǎŜǊǘ Ƙŀǎ 
ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƳŜ ǿŜŀƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭŘΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ L ƘŀŘ ƎƻǧŜƴ ǎƛŎƪ 
ǊƛƎƘǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ L ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ {5 ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜƴǘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǿŜŜƪ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎΦ 
     Lƴ Ƴȅ ǇŀǎǝƳŜ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ōǳǎȅ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ 
ǘƘƛƴƎǎΥ 
 -L ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƘƻǊǎŜ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƭŜŀƴŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƎǊƻƻƳκǇƛŎƪ ƘƻǊǎŜǎ ƘƻƻǾŜǎΦ ¢ŀƪƛƴƎ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ƛǎ 

ŦǳƭŬƭƭƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘƘƻƻŘ ŘǊŜŀƳΗ 
-²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŘƻƴŜ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ƘƛƪƛƴƎ ǎƛƴŎŜ 
ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǊƛƳ ǘƻ ǊƛƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DǊŀƴŘ /ŀƴȅƻƴΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ 
ǎƘƻǊǘ ƘƛƪŜǎ ǘƻ ¢ŀƴǉǳŜ ±ŜǊŘŜ Cŀƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ /ŀǘŀƭƛƴŀ {ǘŀǘŜ tŀǊƪΦ 
-aȅ ƘƻǳǎŜƳŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊŀ 
ŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǎǘ Ŏƻŀǎǘ ǎǿƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΦ 
-¦ƭǝƳŀǘŜ CǊƛǎōŜŜ ƭŜŀƎǳŜ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ 
   L ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ƴŜǿ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ 
ŦǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ L Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ 
L ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ L ƭŜŀǊƴ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜΗ 
 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜΥ ƪŜŜǇ WŀƛƳŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ 
ǎŜǊǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ aŜƴƴƻƴƛǘŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ƘŜǊ  
ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƻƴ ƘŜǊ ōƭƻƎ -  ƘǧǇǎΥκκƧǇǘǎŎƘŜǧŜǊнлΦǿƛȄǎƛǘŜΦŎƻƳκōƭƻƎ 



6 

THE INSTALLATION SERVICEé 
 é of Jack Scandrett as Transitional Pastor  

at Hutterthal took place on Sunday,  

January 14, with CPMC Conference  

Minister Tim Detweiler bringing the  

 morning message - òRunning Through  

the Thistlesò.    

Gleanings from the message: 

The first task in transition is to hear and 

recognize Godôs voice.  A pastor is  

instrumental in helping us to hear Godôs 

voice.  There are many things that distract 

us, many voices, but only Godôs voice will 

move us forward. 

From the Psalms we learn that we are fully known by God. He knows our every thought and 

knows what we are experiencing.  Even so, God lays His hand upon us. 

Questions to ask guiding us through 

transition:  

1. What is God saying? 

2. What is God calling us to do? 

3. How is  it with me and God? 

4. How is it between each other? 

Even though it is difficult to walk through the ñprickly thingsò, it is so important to be honest 

and recognize the part we each play in the congregation by our attitudes and actions. 

Communion was observed 

as part of the service.  A 

noon potluck meal was 

enjoyed along with fellow-

ship around the tables. 
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UPDATE FROM PURERTO RICO HURRICANE RECOVERY  
     Cindy Graber, my sister, has been our main line of communication with Aunt Luz Neida and my 
cousin Neyla.  Luz Neida lives in Aibonito, a small municipality located near the middle of the island in 

the mountain range of Cayey. 

     They have been so frustrated with the lack of support from the 

US government.  Cindy shared the last time she talked to Luz Neida 

she sounded so down and discouraged. 

     My aunt has electricity, but it has been spotty at  times.  She 

does have food and water but many in her neighborhood do not 

have these items.  She has been cooking meals for her neighbors.   

She also mentioned the Mennonite church in Aibonito has water 

and electricity.  The church obtained a clothes washer and dryer and 

has invited people from the community to use their facilities. Cell 

phone use is also not reliable as phone calls are continually 

dropped. 

     We want to thank Hutterthal for their thoughtfulness, generosity 

and inquiring about our family.  What would we do without each 

other? 

     I'm attaching a picture of Luz Neida and Cindy taken this past 

summer in Puerto Rico before the Hurricanes ravaged the island. 

                                                          Thank you again! 

                                                                                                     Amy Hofer Vetch  

UPDATE FROM ST CROIX HURRICANE RECOVERY  
 

     On September 19, 2017 the US Virgin Islands were hit by category 5 hurricane.  Then 

Hurricane  Maria arrived two weeks later devastating St Croix.  Power remains out for more 

than 30% of the territory.   Many businesses have reopened in St. Croix, the largest of the US  

Virgin Islands.  Many homes and business  still have no roofs and are still in need of repair.           

My parents finally got  power on Jan 9, 2018 after 4 months of no electricity. Some of my  

family members  have lost everything.   As of mid-November, more than 600 linesmen had  

arrived through a combination of contracts with mainland utilities and  mutual aid to help speed 

up repairs.  My parents and my younger brother are 

very blessed as they only received some water  

damage. 

     Thank  you for all your prayers and kind words. 

My family remains hopeful that in the near future 

the island will be back to normal. 
          

                            Rina Hofer 

Hutterthal Congregational  

Ministries raised $2,305 during 

the month of December to assist 

the families of both Amy Hofer 

Vetch & Rina Hofer during this 

time of recovery from the after-

math of hurricanes last year. 
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BLESSING/COMMISSIONING  

On Sunday, January 21, Church Board Chair Dennis Schrock led a time of appreciation, 

blessing and commissioning the newly elected officers for the coming year.  He 

acknowledged how many people it takes to keep Hutterthal operating in an effective 

way and had others in the congregation stand who were appointed to specific tasks by 

the Church Board as well as Hutterthalôs representatives to various church related  

agencies such as Everence, MCC Relief Sale, Wellspring, etc.  The Education Dept. held 

such a time of commissioning for its staff and teachers at the beginning of the Sunday 

School year.         ~photos by Rebecca Hofer 

OFFICE ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT  

     The Trustees have secured Rebekka Kramer to fill the position of 

Church Office Administrative Assistant.  Bekka became part of our 

church community upon her marriage to Jarrod Kramer last August.   

     In light of the transition our congregation is now experiencing, 

Bekka and Edie are planning to work together through this  

transitional year until a long term pastor is in place.  

THANK YOU, BEKKA!!   
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     hǳǊ [Ŝƴŀ ƛǎ bƻ !ƴƎŜƭ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ WŀƴŜǘ ¢ƻŜǿǎ .ŜǊƎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ IŜƭŜƴŀ aŀǊǘŜƴǎ ¢ƻŜǿǎΦ   
IŜƭŜƴŀ ǿŀǎ ōƻǊƴ CŜō мсΣмуфм ƛƴ !ƭǘƻƴŀǳΣ {ƻǳǘƘ wǳǎǎƛŀ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŜŘ 
CŜō фΣ мфун ƛƴ DƭŀǎƎƻǿΣ aƻƴǘŀƴŀΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ [ƻǿ DŜǊƳŀƴ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ  
ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ōǳǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ IǳǧŜǊƛǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ IǳǧŜǊǘƘŀƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ƛƴ wǳǎǎƛŀ 
ǿƛǘƘ IŜƭŜƴŀΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƭŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŦŀǊƳ ŦƻǊ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ŀǎ 

ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ Ƙƛǎ ǎƻƴΣ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǝƳŜǎΦ !ƊŜǊ ƳǳŎƘ ƘŀǊŘǎƘƛǇΣ ƘŜ Ŭƴŀƭƭȅ  
ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƛƳƳƛƎǊŀǘŜ ǘƻ {ƻǳǘƘ 5ŀƪƻǘŀ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ IŜƭŜƴŀΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ƘŀŘ ǊŜƭŀǝǾŜǎ 
ǘƘŜǊŜΦ IŜƭŜƴŀ ǿŀǎ мп ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ /ŀǊǇŜƴǘŜǊΦ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǜǳƭ Ŝŀǎȅ-ǘƻ-ǊŜŀŘ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻǊǊƻǿǎ ƻŦ Řŀƛƭȅ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊ 
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Finance Update  

   The Central Plains budget continued its upward trend with 
a solid month in December as income exceeded expenses for 
the second consecutive time this fiscal year. Thanks be to 
God! Income for the month came it at $57,311.09. Mean-

while, expenses came in at $32,984.26. As a result, this created a monthly 
surplus of $24,326.83 and decreases the overall deficit to $25,761.54. We 
still have a ways to go, but we are thankful for this outpouring of financial 
support and hope to continue this through the first months of 2018.   
               Thank you again. ðStewardship Task Group 

VALENTINE BANQUET  

     Swan Lake Christian Camp is hosting a Valentineôs Banquet 

on February 11 at 6:00 pm.  There will be music along with a 

home cooked meal.  There is no cost for the event, but a free 

will donation will be taken.   All proceeds will go towards  

support of our youth camping program.    

     Reservations are required by February 9 and can be made 

by calling 605-326-5690 or by email at campoffice@myslcc.com. 


